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Welcome to the first newsletter of this year, which covers the months of January and February.  Our Junior Infant class for September 2012 is now full. Science week was really busy for the children as they worked on a large variety of experiments such as string telephones, dancing raisins, lungs, electricity, rockets, creeping colours, and floating and sinking. Our thanks to the parents working in the area of science who very kindly came in and worked with the children. Well done to Arlene for organising the week.

In Learn Together Curriculum the children have enjoyed Friendship week where every child was paired with a buddy from an older class to get to know each other better through various activities and learn what makes a good friend. We also celebrated Martin Luther King Day and our 6th class did an excellent display in the lobby. Recently the classes are working on the theme of families, acknowledging and celebrating the different types of families we have. 

In February and March our 6th and 5th classes entered the annual Scoil na Mainistreach quiz and the Celbridge Credit Union Quiz. On both occasions we won 2nd prize which was a great achievement considering the very large amount of school entries.

Our 3rd and 4th classes took part in the Intel Engineering Week Challenge and they came in the top 6, again out of a large entry of schools.

My thanks to all of you who attended our recent Parent Teacher meetings. Your co-operation and punctuality ensured it all went to plan! Well done to Pat for his organisational skills and my thanks to all the teachers who spent many hours preparing for the meetings in order to give comprehensive reports on your child’s progress.

Following on from our reminder letter on time keeping there is a marked improvement in punctuality.  Thank you all for making the effort.

The Student Representative Group finish their five month term and a new group will be elected this week. I’d like to thank the out-going  S.R.G. for their hard work and energy.

Best Wishes,

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
· During Seachtaine na Gaeilge there will be a Ceili (during school hours) on Tuesday 13th March for all classes. (runners needed on the day)
· Athletics Coaching will resume for 2nd to 6th classes on Thursday 8th March for 10 sessions

· School closed Monday 19th March (Bank Holiday weekend)
Swimming begins for our Outreach classes on 29th March

IMPORTANT INFORMATION RE PARENT-TEACHER MEETINGS

Thank you to all parents who attended their parent-teacher meetings on the 3RD and 9th February.  While we can reschedule meetings for parents who cannot attend on appointed dates for exceptional reasons e.g. hospitalisation, bereavement etc., we do appreciate it that parents make every effort to attend on the appointed date.  Please note that we have parent-teacher meetings in late January/early February every year and we usually give advance notice of the two dates in our October newsletter, we also give 14 days notice of appointment dates and times for each family.  

PAT

TEXT-ALERT MOBILE NUMBERS

Text-alerts are sent to parents from the school, as and when necessary.  The system will only work to it’s full potential if the mobile numbers of parents on record are up-to-date.  If you have changed your mobile number recently, please inform the school office as soon as possible.  
SIGN OUT BOOK
Please remember that when signing your child(ren) out, to do so under their individual class list in the Sign Out Book. 

SCHOOL BAG POST We would appreciate it if parents could please check their child’s schoobag daily for any notes sent home.  We have noticed that some children do not remember to hand them up on time and therefore, parents are not receiving prompt notification of events closures etc.

SCIENCE WEEK

We had Science Week from 23rd to 27th January.  This year the children investigated a number of areas in the science curriculum, from Dancing Raisins to String Telephones, Air to Electricity, Mixing to Chromotography, Rockets to how our lungs work.  All the children enjoyed experimenting and investigating how things work and what happens.  

Many thanks to all our visitors during Science Week – Paula Martin and four of her students from her secondary school, Tony Kelly, Anthony McAuliffe and Lynn O’Connor.  We also had a visit from Christine from ‘Anyone for Science’ and thanks to Orla Kearney who sponsored this visit.
During Science Week, Neasa Farrell (1st Class) brought in sample replica human bones to show the classes – they included thigh, elbow and leg bones. Thanks Neasa

Thank you to Arlene for co-ordinating the week and to everyone for making Science Week a success.

GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH:

Books for Outreach – Mary Geagan-Murray and Noeleen McDonnell
Stationery – Fiona Kyle, Isabelle Crowe and Szusza Janossy 
Jigsaws/Games for Outreach- Marge Young, Julie Lyons 
Bird Nesting Camera – Dave Finegan

Helpers/Visitors –  Jenny and the pupils in 5th class would like to say a big thank you to Nikki Curran and all of the parents who helped them with ‘Come Dine With Me’ over three weeks.  The wonderful aromas lingered in the corridors long after the food was eaten.  It was great fun and everyone thoroughly enjoyed the results.

Thanks to Trish Quinn who donated tea, coffee and biscuits for the Junior & Senior Infant coffee morning held just before Christmas.

Special thanks to the parents who answered the call on 9th February to tidy up our Junior and Senior Infant gardens.  Without your help our gardens would not look as beautiful as they do.   
On Saturday 25th February we held a work day.  On this occasion only 4 volunteers turned out.  It would make a big difference if you could give even an hour to help.  We’ll let you know the next work day.
VISITOR

On 21st February, Richard McCarthy, visited 5th class to speak to them about Tom Crean – the famous Antartic explorer.  He gave a very interesting account of Tom Crean’s childhood, adventures and bravery.
INDIVIDUAL TOWELS

Please remember to change your child’s towel regularly.
ATHLETICS  

Athletics coaching resumes on Thursday 8th March for our 2nd to 6th classes and they are working hard in preparation for the annual Santry games which will be held in early June. We have been very successful at the games over the past number of years – so let the campaign continue! 

SWIMMING LESSONS

Senior Infants finished their swimming lessons on Thursday 2nd February.  Anne would like to thank all the parents who came along each week to assist with the children. 

Swimming lessons commenced for Junior Infants on Thursday 23rd February for five lessons.    

Swimming will commence for our Outreach Classes on Thursday 29th March for eight weeks.

COMPETITIONS
Friday 2nd March was a busy day!  We sent two teams to the Intel Engineering Week Challenge in Leixlip. Third class were represented Kirsty Higgins, Tom McHugh and Sean Auden with Fourth class being represented by Lorcan Grace, Danielle Kelly and Conor Farrell. We are delighted to say that we came in the top 6, which is a significant achievement considering the amount of schools that participated this year.
We also sent two teams to the annual Scoil na Mainistreach Schools Quiz on this day.  These were Daniel Wallace, Adam Doyle, Saoirse Flattery, Eilis Mahon, Conor Murphy, Ben Brezina, Conor Neville and Louise Claffey.  We are thrilled to say that out of 34 school teams – we came 2nd in the competition.  Well done everyone.
During February N.K.E.T.S. entered the annual Credit Union Quiz with three teams from 6th class and two  from 5th class.   They did us very proud and we came 2nd!   A marvelous achievement considering the numbers of teams that enter this competition.  Our team members were Adam Quinn, Jack Curran, Sam McHugh, Daniel Jupe, Ciara Kelly, Ciara Saunders, Aoife Riordan and Aoife Conlon (all from 5th class); Kate O’Malley, Eilis Mahon, Conor Neville, Louise Claffey, Conor Dunne, Conor Murphy, Ryan Kiely,  Eoghan Grace, Saoirse Flattery, Aoife Kearney, Hannah McHugh and Niamh Saunders. 
CYCLE SAFETY
4th class started their six cycle safety lessons on Tuesday 28th February.  The training the children will receive includes practice on bike safety, ways to recognize danger on the road and how to react to it safely.  We hope our pupils will be entrusted to use their bikes more and enjoy the habit of exercise.  Upon completion of the lessons, each child will receive Certificates in recognition of their participation in the cycle safety lessons.
Thanks to Barbara Connolly of the Cycle Safety School who co-ordinates and teaches the lessons.
SRG
See ‘Children’s Corner’ for news.
NOTICE : CELBRIDGE COMMUNITY GAMES

2011 was a great success for Celbridge Community Games, with several medals at county level and two all-Ireland winners. Most importantly we all had great fun in the process. 2012 will be our second year and we are hoping to run more events, getting children involved in sport, art and team games.  Online registration will begin in early 2012.  If you would like to be kept informed you can email us on celbridgecommunitygames@gmail.com. You may also check out the HSE Community Games website.

 
From Mary Claire Owens 

                  Celbridge Community Games
GREEN NEWS

On 24th January, a representative from WEEE Ireland gave a presentation to 4th class on recycling awareness, focusing on the necessity of recycling batteries, electrical and electronic equipment.  


BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
JUNIOR INFANTS 2012 - Our Junior Infant class for 2012 is full.  Please remind your family and friends to enrol any newborn sibling within a week of being born.  As you are aware, enrolments are accepted on a first come first served basis and siblings do not get first preference in the enrolment process.  
STAFF – The Board of Management would like to wish Aoife Russell the best of luck in the future, as her time with us came to an end with the return of Aine O’Donnell from maternity leave.  We are delighted to have Aine back with us.
GRADUATION 2012: We’d like to remind our 6th class parents that our Graduation Ceremony takes place on Wednesday 27th June 2012 @ 8.00pm. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS

School Development – As previously communicated, the Executive has voted unanimously to proceed with the school expansion. We see this as a strategically important and exciting development for NKETS, and we are confident that the process will be successfully managed for the benefit of our school. The Executive is fully aware of the important concerns highlighted during the consultation process, and are addressing all issues of concern through our productive discussions with the Department of Education and through ongoing liaison with our Board of Management. We are awaiting confirmation from the Department about whether the first new stream of Junior Infants will commence in September 2013 or 2014, and we are committed to holding an open meeting for the school community as soon as this critical information is available to us.
School Ethos Initiative – NKETS has signed up to the Educate Together school self-evaluation process, and the Executive has met with ET’s Ethos Development Officer to plan the process here in NKETS. Further communication, consultation and requests for suggestions will follow. 
Finance and Fundraising – The Executive is working to develop a medium-term strategy for finance and fundraising for NKETS, in conjunction with the Board of Management. Given the changing levels of funding for primary schools, we need to ensure that our school’s financial requirements are being catered for by our fundraising efforts. 
In the short-term, we need to focus on current fundraising events. We raised €660 from the Valentine Cake Sale* - a BIG thank you to all those who helped out on the day! We will be having a pub quiz in April (details to follow) and hopefully by having it at the weekend more people will be able to attend. We want this to be a big fundraising night with big prizes (all spot prizes will be gratefully received!) And lastly the children will be doing their sponsored walk in May/June. This has been a great success for us in the past and the children love it too!  PLEASE get involved in supporting our efforts in whatever way you can – the Fundraising Committee would love to hear from you if you have any ideas, suggestions or spot prize donations. Please email fundraising@nkets.ie, or get in touch directly with Aisling Gallagher of our Fundraising Committee or any member of the Executive Committee.

* There are quite a number of plates/trays belonging to parents in our multi-purpose room left over from this, and other cakes sales.  Please feel free to drop in and see if they belong to you.

5th Class has been learning lots about human rights and looking at the lives of inspirational activists such as Nelson Mandela and Martin Luther King Jr.  Below is an article on Nelson Mandela by Sorcha Costello and ‘I have a Dream’ written by Jessica Farrell.





Pupils’ Achievements
Isabel Martin and Meaveen Ryan (both 3rd Class) are members of Excel Gym, in Celbridge. On Sunday 15th January they took part in the Dublin South Region Gymnastics Competition and their team came 2nd in the floor routine competition.  
Conor Dunne (6th Class) achieved a Distinction from the Irish Board of Speech & Drama for his acting performance

Sam Browne (2nd Class) was outstanding at a recent Celbridge GAA Football training session and was given a trophy for his effort, behaviour and ability

Yvonne Lawlor and Joe Pluymers (both 1st class) represented Celbridge Beavers at a quiz held in Clane on Sunday 26th Feb.  They came 4th and 5th respectively and received two beautiful medals.  Joe also received a trophy for being very kind when he attended Beavers on 27th February.

Rhea Donnelly received a beautiful trophy and gold medal in the U8/U10 category for athletics.  Well done Rhea
Children’s Corner continued


6th Class trip to The Dail by Calum Kyle





Yesterday my class went on a school tour to Leinster House, which is the house of parliament.  Inside it is the Seanad and the Dail.  Anyway, we went on a bus, I sat beside Conor Neville and we played 20q (with more than twenty questions).  We played that for while, then we played hangman.  But we got bored of that quickly and started playing “sweet and sour”.  We got a wave from a guy playing a saxophone!  We stopped and had lunch in a park where I played piggy-in-the-middle with some other people using Philip’s hat.  We then got back on the bus and drove to Leinster House (which is a Georgian building).  We had to go through a metal detector and leave our bags, coats, hats and jumpers we weren’t wearing on a shelf.  Then we went to the viewing chamber above the Dail.





The Dail consists of a total of 166 TDs (members of parliament) wincluding our Taoiseach, Enda Kenny and his fifteen chosen ministers.  At the Dail, the TDs bring up problems or situations and the Taoiseach tells them how and when it will be fixed.  Just before we went into the Seanad, Conor Dunne won a copy of the Proclamation, then we went into the Seanad.  When a new law is decided on by the Dail they pass it on to the Seanad who can ask for changes.  When both houses are happy, they pass it on to the President to sign it into law.  





Then we went to the waiting room and after a bit of waiting, we got to meet Bernard Durkan T.D. who gave us a talk.  Half way through, David Norris (who ran for President) popped in and called Adam the President of America, or something like that, which was pretty funny.  They we got coke and a ‘snack’  bar.  Jonathan had 4 bottles of coke and 2 snacks.  Then we went back on the bus.














 





I HAVE A DREAM


I have a dream that all the starving people will get food.





I have a dream that all the bombs and guns will disappear.





I have a dream that racism will stop.





I have a dream that everyone will live a safe and happy life





2nd Class were looking at animals in our seas.  Here are two articles and pictures for you to read





All about Whales


written and drawn by Sol Scanlon





A whale looks like a fish, but it is not a fish. A whale is a mammal.  This means it takes care of their baby.  A whale has an oily fat called blubber.  A whale weighs 150 tonnes.  A blue whale is the biggest thing  on Earth.  The baby blue whale is the same size as a fully grown elephant.  The killer whale’s real name is the Orca.  The orca is the fastest swimmer in the world.  The whale is hunted and almost extinct – this is called whaling.





All about Dolphins


written and drawn by Leanne Johnston





Dolphins are part of a whale’s family. Dolphins are 3 metres long. Dolphins and whales are mammals because they take good care of their babies.  If one of the brothers or sisters get sick they try to carry it to look after it.  Dolphins eat tiny fish and live under water and breather through their blowhole.  Sailors like to see dolphins play near their ship and they bring good luck. A bunch of dolphins is called a school.  Dolphins are very clever because they do tricks and they can do flips. Sometimes they play with whales.  People used to hunt the whales for their blubber.  





S.R.G. by Marie Connolly (6th)





During the S.R.G.’s presence over the years, there have been numerous fun activities arranged, not only for the pupils.  Like the teachers –v- 6th class football match.  There is a fish tank in the foyer because of the S.R.G. and there is a World Food Day every year because of the S.R.G. too.  From all the time I have been in the S.R.G. I have enjoyed making decisions for new things such as fundraisers to buy things, like hoops and tennis balls.  We organised crazy hair day and had a disco in the hall and held a cake sale.  





I have had a good experience and I hope others will too.  The S.R.G is a fun group to be in and I suggest everybody runs for the S.R.G. before their time is up in our school.





S.R.G. 2011 –2012 


by Darragh Copeland (6th)





The S.R.G. is a group of children from 3rd to 6th classes, boys and girls.  The purpose of this is for the representatives from each class to get together to discuss problems or things to improve in the school.





The S.R.G. get elected by their classmates after giving a speech about what they hope to achieve if they’re elected.  There are also substitutes, 4 from each class (the people who came 2nd in the election).





Then, most Fridays there is an S.R.G. meeting where all the members get together and discuss ways to help or improve the school.








